
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
October 18, 1933 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Carson, Ross, Oates, 
Boston, Roberts, Hall, and President Holcombe. City Manager 
Soderstrum, City Attorney Bowie, and City Clerk Tomlinson were 
present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held October 4th, the 
regular adjourned meeting, October 6th, and the special meeting 
October 10th were read and approved. 
 

 The Proof of Publication to the Ordinance entitled, "AN 
ORDINANCE AMENDING SECTION 32 OF ORDINANCE NO. 484 PASSED AND 
ADOPTED April, 1, 1931, was introduced. It was moved by Councilman 
Roberts and seconded by Councilman Carson that the Proof of 
Publication be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 Councilman Hall moved and Councilman Carson seconded the 
motion that the ordinance be called up for final passage. Motion 
carried. 
 
 It was then moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 
Councilman Roberts that the ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE 
AMENDING SECTION 32 OF ORDINANCE NO. 484 PASSED AND ADOPTED APRIL 
1, 1931, be passed and adopted numbered 506, and published. Upon 

which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting AYE - 
All members. The ordinance was declared duly passed and adopted. 
 
 The Secretary of the Y. M. C. A. is planning to hold a boy's 
picnic on Halloween night, on the island the other side of the 
Main Street bridge. This picnic is for all boys between the ages 
of 8 and 16. He desired the endorsement of the City Council and 
the Police Department. All members of the Council thought it would 
be a fine thing to do, and should be endorsed and have the co-
operation of everyone. 
 
 Dr. Munro requested that the City furnish $30.00 for vaccine 
for small pox for school children. This being about half the cost 
of the vaccine necessary to take care of the children this year. 

The Council instructed the City Manager to allow this amount from 
the Health Department appropriation. 
 
 A letter from the Disabled American Veterans was read 
requesting that the Mayor issue a proclamation setting November 
4th as forget-me-not day. The City Attorney was instructed to draw 
up the proclamation and the City Clerk to see that it obtained the 
necessary publicity. 
 
 Matters pertaining to the itinerant dentist ordinance were 
brought up. Drs. Gilmore and Beckley were present and discussed 



the matter with the Council. It was decided the test the ordinance 

and find out whether it is constitutional or not. 
 
 Several other matters were brought up and discussed. 
 
 Upon motion duly made, seconded and carried, the meeting 
adjourned. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


